
APRIL MEETING 2019

Meeting called to order by Pat at 2:17 P.M.

Bob Sabino led the Pledge of Allegiance

Pat thanked Gene and Diane Szura for hosting.

Pat welcomed the snowbirds back.

Meeting was turned over to Arlene.

Arlene announced the birthdays.

Arlene stated that Wendy Meehan is not doing well , she is in a wheelchair now, Wendy 
thanks everyone for their prayers. Joanne is going in for an ablation, Valerie is doing 
well, Walter is doing better he is still planning on driving to Flagstaff in May.

Toni Sabino read the March minutes.

TREASURY REPORT

Steve gave the sum of the past 3 months, January balance 8,599.27, March 7,800.32, 
closing balance including the cd is 33, 591.48.

C.T.C.I. CORRESPONDENCE

Rich is tech editor for the Early Bird, Lois & Rich explained how the correspondence 
works with the Early Bird.

SUNSHINE REPORT

Lucille was not present— Arlene will tell Lucille to send a card to Walter.

C.T.C.I. REPORT

Toni Sabino stated nothing was sent.

RETRO BIRD VOTING

Pat and Rich explained why not to vote them in, we have nothing to offer the Retro 



Birds—C.T.C.I. needs 2/3 of votes to pass the motion.

NEWSLETTER

Paul said there is nothing new and send anything you may want to put in the letter.

MEMBERSHIP

Paul Adamoff stated no new members

WEB/FACEBOOK

No changes to web site— Pat said if anyone has pictures or info on previous members 
who have passed send it to him. Harold pictures were put on Facebook.

Arlene turned the meeting back to Pat.

Pat thanked Toni for doing a great job for the Harolds outing, Gene said his grandson 
loved it, it was his first time there, it was the Kleins first time also and they were 
amazed.

SPRING CRUISE

Mike spoke about the upcoming cruise

TUNE UP CLINIC

The clinic will be on May 5th, contact Rich if you need any work done on you bird, 
Joann and Pat will also hold their meeting on that day.

Pat mentioned most of the dues are paid.

Pat stated that the next convention will be in Sarasota FL, first week of May 2020.

Lois said that Jo Dunn is putting her 57 bird up for sale, it is located in CA

Gene stated that Whisky Cafe will not be doing car shows anymore.

Rich said that Dave Vanwinkle wife Barbara passed away, our club will send a sympathy 
card.

Sue is working on the artwork for the jackets

Pat thanked everyone for coming.

Meeting adjourned at 3:07 P.M.




